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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB) 
REGULAR MEETING 
Minutes of a regular meeting held remotely on September 10, 2020 by web teleconferencing utilizing the Go-To Meeting application 
MEMBERS PARTICIPATING BY WEB TELECONFERENCING
Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (LCB Chair)

Alan Skavroneck, Local Private-for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)
Signe Jacobson, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA)

Katrina Sullivan, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elderly Affairs
Michelle Peronto, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office

Maryjane Nickerson, Goodwill, Children-at-Risk Representative

Jocey Henderson, Veterans Affairs

Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate

Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative
Peggy Doret, Regional Workforce Development Representative
Donna Fain, Agency for People with Disabilities
M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative)
MEMBERS NOT IN ATTENDANCE BY WEB TELECONFERENCING
Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation 
John Romanus, Disabled Representative-excused
Helen Parrilla/Jarrod Boltz, Department of Children & Families

Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User-excused
Carla Craver/Kathleen Belton, Division of Blind Services
Vacant, Elderly Interests Representative
STAFF 
Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Wendy Scott, MPO Planner

Gene Klara, MPO Planner
Sammy Edara, MPO Planner
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE BY WEB TELECONFERENCING
Sheri Powers, Area 5 Project Manager, Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD)
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit Operations Manager (CTC) 

Michelle Edwards, Charlotte County Transit Division 
Andrea McDonough, Charlotte County Transit Division
Heidi Maddox, Charlotte County Fiscal
Zinnia Vargas, Charlotte County Fiscal
1. Call to Order & Roll Call
LCB Chair Ken Doherty called the regular LCB Meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Chair Doherty thanked members for making the effort to attend the LCB’s second virtual meeting. He then asked Wendy Scott to review the LCB Virtual Meeting Protocol to be followed during the meeting.  She stated that members should mute their devices to avoid background noise and clearly state their name when making a motion or second to avoid confusion.  She also noted that MPO Planner Sai Edara, would provide an onscreen view of the agenda throughout the meeting. Gene Klara then read the roll call to verify members participating at the meeting. 
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited utilizing an on screen virtual American flag.  
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments submitted, either written or electronically.
4.          Consent Agenda:

A. Approval of Minutes: May 7, 2020 LCB Meeting
B. LCB 2021 Calendar of Quarterly Meetings
Wendy Scott asked members to review the draft 2021 LCB meeting schedule noting that members will be advised if in-person or virtual meeting format will be utilized for meetings scheduled in 2021. 
Alan Skavroneck made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mike Mansfield  seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
5.
Approval of Local Coordinating Board (LCB) Bylaws 
Wendy Scott stated that the Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) requires an annual review of LCB Bylaws.  Ms. Scott noted there there were only minor nonsubstantive changes to the Cover page (date) and an amended signature page with the date change.

Alan Skavroneck made a motion to approve the draft 2020 LCB Bylaws.  Mike Mansfield  seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

6.         Annual Operating Report
Wendy Scott stated that pursuant to Florida Statutes, Chapter 427, and Rule 41-2 of the Florida Administrative Code, the Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) provides the Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) an Annual Operating Report (AOR) by September 15th of each year.  She noted this year’s Report was prepared by Transit staff and recently submitted to the CTD due to ongoing technical issues with reporting software.  Therefore, LCB members and MPO staff received the draft report the day before the LCB meeting (September 9, 2020). 
Rick Kolar reported that the 2019/2020 AOR covers the time period from July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 and awaited review by CTD staff.  He noted that total trips reported decreased by nearly 18,000 trips from the previous year.  He attributed this decrease to the severe impact the COVID-19 pandemic has had on ridership beginning in March 2020. This situation is consistent with changes in public transportation nationwide.  He stated that a County population of approximately 186,000 would be added at the top of the report.  Mr. Kolar also noted that 1300 Transportation Disadvantaged clients were served, representing a decrease of 71 riders from the previous reporting period.

Rick Kolar stated that employment related trips followed by medical trips were the main trip generators during the reporting period.  Meal sites for the elderly and other social programs that service riders have remained closed since March 2020.  He noted that overall transit fleet vehicle mileage was over 54,000 miles lower than last year and again referenced the pandemic’s impact.  He reported  that rider social distancing requirements have resulted in the same number of vehicles utilized in spite of the reduced number of riders in the vehicles.  He also observed that the overall fleet age has improved and has resulted in a marked decrease in vehicle roadcalls.  Mr. Kolar stated that driver salary increases have impacted expenditures during the reporting period and that No-Shows have unexpectedly remained at previous levels (2000+) despite reduced ridership.

Alan Skavroneck noted that rising driver salaries and additional expenses for cleaning, disinfecting and social distancing requirements should be reflected in increased expenditures, yet expenses and revenues are reported as balanced.  Mr. Kolar stated that increased revenue from the CTD and additional COVID-19 related Federal monies (CARES Act) greatly aided Transit’s overall budget reflected in this AOR. Mr. Kolar stated that $2.7 million of the $4.2 million in additional Federal funding is earmarked for construction of a new transit facility on Kenilworth Blvd. in Port Charlotte.  Mr. Kolar also noted that Cost per Trip rose to $29.14 during this reporting period and represented a $5.17 increase in cost per trip from 2018/2019.       

Chair Ken Doherty expressed concern that without the infusion of additional CTD and Federal monies related to the pandemic, the Transit budget would show a budget deficit that would impact County General Revenues.  Mr. Kolar noted that the County continues to receive Federal Transit Grant funding (FTA Sections 5307, 5310 and 5311), but oveall agreed with Commisioner Doherty’s assessment.  In light of potential future County revenue shortfalls, LCB Chair Doherty requested a discussion the following week with County Transit staff to obtain a clearer understanding of transit budgetary figures.  He suggested that the LCB’s final review and signoff on the AOR be deferred until the November 12, 2020 LCB Meeting.  Sheri Powers of the CTD concurred that a deferment to the next meeting was acceptable, as the September 15, 2020 deadline for the County to submit the AOR was satisfied.  FDOT LCB Representative Michelle Peronto noted that the AOR reflects only Transportation Disadvantaged Trips and does not include transit trips funded by Federal transit grants, such as the CARES Act funding. 
Alan Skavroneck made a motion to defer final sign-off on the FY 2019/2020 Annual Operating Report until the November 12, 2020 LCB meeting.  Suzanne Roberts seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

7.         Quarterly Report(s)
Wendy Scott noted that due to the commencement of the COVID-19 pandemic, a prior quarterly report was delayed.  She noted Mr. Kolar will present both quarterly reports at this time.  
Rick Kolar commented on the reporting periods: (1) January through March 2020 and (2) April through June, 2020.  He reiterated the negative impact the COVID-19 pandemic has had upon ridership during this six month reporting timeframe.  Mr. Kolar noted that this decrease in ridership has also been experienced on the general public transportation portion of the Transit Division.  Mr. Kolar observed that ridership in the early morning and late afternoon had shown strength and he attributed that to riders using the bus for employment purposes.  

Mr. Kolar noted that trips provided by some Coordinated Partners such as Veterans Services and the Cultural Center have been shuttered since March/April 2020 and that the resumption of limited service to other organizations had only started in May 2020.  Mr. Kolar also stated that all buses receive vigorous daily sanitization and fumigation.  All drivers wear masks and gloves, and clean seating after riders disembark.  Guidelines established by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) are followed.  He noted shields, goggles and gowns are available for driver use.  Drivers also disinfect surfaces including railings touched by riders after they disembark throughout the day.  He also stated that one driver was terminated during the reporting period for rudeness to passengers.
Alan Skavroneck inquired if the Airshow or the Waterfest events will be held this year in light of the continuing paddemic.  Mr. Kolar stated that the Airshow would not be held in 2020, but the Waterfest is scheduled for November.  Issues concerning social distancing for riders using the buses to attend and/or be shuttled to car park areas were discussed, with Mr. Kolar noting that the Board of County Commissioners continue to seek viable solutions on this specific transportation issue.     

8.
Citizens Input
No public comments were submitted.
9.
Staff Comments
Wendy Scott thanked everyone for participating in this second virtual LCB meeting   She praised the excellent attendance at this meeting and the LCB’s ability to continue to complete necessary business. 

Wendy Scott welcomed new FDOT LCB representative and long-time transit colleague Michelle Peronto, the FDOT District One Transit Programs Administrator in the Modal Development Office/Public Transit in Bartow.  Ms. Scott also welcomed the MPO’s new transit liaison, Transit Projects Coordinator Meghan Marion, who replaced Kelley Fernandez (now working for LeeTran).  Additionally, it was noted that John Braswell had left the Department of Children and Families position, and Jarrad Boltz and Helen Parrilla will be the LCB replacements for the agency. Ms. Scott also mentioned that Gene Klara had been successful in his efforts to find an applicant for the LCB Elderly Representative who now awaits MPO Board approval.

Wendy Scott congratulated LCB Medical Affairs Representative, Suzanne Roberts, on receiving the 2020 Peggy Walters Citizens Mobility Award from the MPO Board on July 20, 2020.  She was recognized for her past efforts in promoting Try Transit Day to the medical community and 
the general public, and for helping to increase usage of Charlotte County Transit for medical trips while chairing the Subcommittee on Access to Healthcare for Charlotte County’s Community Health Improvement Partnership (CHIP).  Ms. Roberts also participated in the MPO’s recent 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) video by speaking regarding the importance of Charlotte County’s transit service to the medical community. 

Wendy Scott related that she virtually attended the August 26, 2020 Business Meeting of the Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged primarily to learn the details of the final draft of the Trip and Equipment Grant Funding Allocation Study, which proposed changes in the grant allocation methodology.  Ms. Scott noted this is a complex topic and detailed study and would provide a link to the 96-page final draft document to anyone who would like a copy.  She reported that the CTD approved the Study’s Five Recommendations at the meeting. 

Wendy Scott stated that MPO and County staff have been working on the Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) Designation for the time period of July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2026.  Ms. Scott noted that Charlotte County had expressed interest in providing this service again.  An agenda item providing details and the timetable required for approval of this designation will be included at the LCB Meeting on November 12, 2020.
Gene Klara stated that the MPO is nearing completion of the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), noting that this Plan has been in development over the past sixteen months.  He reported that the first-ever virtual workshops to solicit public comment on the cost-feasible aspects of the Plan were held on June 24 and June 30, 2020.  He thanked LCB members for their attendance and support.  Mr. Klara noted that over fifty participants joined in the virtual workshop and that over 600 citizen surveys were completed providing their opinions and ideas on the transportation needs the community will have over the next 25 years.  Mr. Klara noted that these needs include transit improvements and are an element of the 2045 LRTP. 
Comments by LCB members on the 2045 LRTP Plan can still be made utilizing the MPO’s website. Gene Klara stated that the 2045 LRTP Plan will be adopted by the MPO Board at the October 5, 2020 Meeting and thanked members for all their effort and commentary during the LRTP’s development.
Gary Harrell also thanked members for their support and input into the 2045 LRTP.  He noted that the Plan is a “working document” and encouraged members to review and comment on the Plan’s Executive Summary currently posted on the MPO website.  Mr. Harrell noted that the Plan will also be discussed at the MPO’s Technical Advisory (TAC), Citizens’ Advisory (CAC) and Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) meetings before MPO Board adoption on October 5, 2020.   
10.
Member Comments
Jocey Henderson stated that Veterans Services’ coordinated provider rides continue to be suspended, and it was unclear when the ride service would resume. 
Joseph Sabatino mentioned that on September 17, 2020 a “Farmers to Families Food Box” distribution will take place beginning at 9:30 a.m..  He noted that sponsors include the St. Vincent de Paul Society, Cheney Brothers and the Harry Chapin Food Bank of SW Florida.  A flyer regarding this effort would be provided to LCB Members after the meeting.

Suzanne Roberts thanked LCB members and the MPO staff for being named the recipient of the “Peggy Walters” Citizen Transportation Mobility MPO Award presented to her at the July 20, 2020 MPO Board Meeting.  She noted she was proud to be a member of the LCB and cherished her time and efforts while serving on the Board. 
While in virtual attendance at the meeting, an audio issue prevented Michelle Peronto from relaying her comments to LCB attendees. After the meeting, Ms. Peronto contacted MPO staff and provided an FDOT report.  It is found at the end of these Minutes.     
LCB Chair Ken Doherty stated that he knows firsthand of the difficulties related to the continuing health pandemic.  Commissioner Doherty thanked LCB members for participating in the second virtual LCB meeting and asked attendees to continue to observe personal health protocols.    
11.       Adjournment (Next Meeting – November 12, 2020)
There being no further business, Chair Doherty stated that the next LCB meeting is scheduled for November 12, 2020. He noted that it will be held either virtually or at the Eastport Environmental Campus depending on guidance received from State officials.  Mr. Doherty thanked members for their efforts during these challenging times and looked forward to seeing members in person at a future meeting.  The LCB meeting was adjourned at 10:58 a.m.
LCB Points (provided by FDOT)

Meeting date | time 09/10/2020 10:00 am | Meeting location: Charlotte County TD LCB / Please join the meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/903752621 You can also dial in using your phone. United States: +1 (408) 650-3123 Access Code: 903-752-621 

Topics: 

Agenda topic Grants for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 20 / State Fiscal Year 2020/2021 

FTA Section 5310, 5311, and 5339 applications - Due date for applications was December 20, 2019. We received 48 applications. Recommendations letters have been sent out sent out to all Agencies. Notification of Grant Awards for 5310 and 5339 have been sent to all agencies. Public Transportation Grant Agreements will be sent to Agencies between October and March. 

Agenda topic Grants for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 21 / State Fiscal Year 2021/2022 

FTA Section 5310, 5311, and 5339 virtual workshop is scheduled for September 30, 2020 / 9:30-11:30. Deadline to register is Friday September 25, 2020. Contact Melissa DeLeon if you have not received an invitation or if you have questions. (deleon@cutr.usf.edu / 813-300-1885). 

To register https://cutr.adobeconnect.com/fdot-d1-workshop/event/registration.html 

FTA Section 5310, 5311, and 5339 applications - Due date for applications was Monday, December 14, 2020. 

Agenda topic Training Opportunities 

Statewide - FPTA Annual Training Virtual Workshop is scheduled for October 6 – 9, 2020. To register: https://floridatransit.org/annual-conference 

District 1 – Florida Small and Rural Transit Agency Bus Operator Training Program (Train the Trainer) is scheduled for September 15, 22 and 29, 2020 and will be conducted virtually. Registration is full but we will continue to offer more sessions. 

Agenda topic Triennial Reviews 

FDOT has been working with the consultants to conduct round 1 of the FDOT triennial reviews. To date, 29 of 30 agencies have been reviewed. 

Upcoming Triennial Reviews: 

• Pines of Sarasota (October 2020) 

Round 2 of the FDOT triennial reviews will start in November 2020 and will begin with agencies that receive only FTA Section 5310 funding with the larger agencies to follow. There are currently 30 agencies to review. 

Due to COVID-impacts, triennial reviews are currently being conducted virtually. We ask that our agencies plan for the whole day when scheduled. 

The Consultants performing the Triennial Review are: 

Center Urban Transportation Research (CUTR) – the area of Safety and Security and Maintenance 

Atkins – all other review areas. 

Agenda topic Announcement 

Mobility week will be held October 30 through November 6, 2020. Several virtual events along with a few in-person events will be available. Additional information to follow.
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